TIMEKEEPING POLICY
Dated

Hourly employees will clock in and out at the time designated by Union Contract or hours directed by
their Department Head.

Employees will be responsible for approving each clock in/out segment in TCP for the payroll period by
noon on the Monday of the paycheck week. If Monday is a holiday, this must be completed by 10:00
a.m. on Tuesday. This process can be done at any point throughout the payroll period and is done by
placing a check mark in the E column on the dashboard or in the time clock itself.

Department Heads or Management Designee will approve clock infout segments in TPC for each
employee by noon on the Monday of a payroll week. If Monday is a holiday, this must be completed by
10:00 a.m. on Tuesday. This process can be done at any point throughout the payroll period and is done
by placing a check mark in the M column for Department Heads or the O column for a Management
Designee in the management dashboard. All corrections to clock in/out issues must be completed by
this time as well. Issues should be taken care of throughout the pay period to assure timely processing
of payroll.

The approval process of putting a checkmark in the appropriate boxes, serves as an electronic signature
and confirmation that the times are correct. Once there is management approval the file will be pulled
from TCP and put into the payroll system for the completion of the payroll process.

It is critical that all paid time off is entered in TCP correctly and timely for the final payroll to be correct.
This should be completed throughout the payroll period.

Department Heads who have employees who have earned overtime or holiday pay, will need to email a
list of those employees who want this time to be credited to their comp time bank as opposed to being
paid. This email will need to be sent to shcotre@shelbycounty-il.gov and
shcotrechiefdep@shelbycounty-il.gov by 1:00 p.m. on the Monday of a payroll week. If Mondayisa
holiday, it must be emailed by 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday. If an email is not received on time, the time will
be paid on that payroll.

The Treasurer’s office will pull a Complete Payroll Report from TCP and this will serve as the official
timekeeping record for each employee. Once pulled into the payroll system the hours for ARPA pay,
shift differential and overtime to be comped will be added and then final processing will take place.
Upon completion of the processing of payroll, the Complete Payroll Report and the Time Entry Report
will be emailed to the County Clerk.
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